

Helping You Fulfill The Great Commission

P.O. Box 587 Jefferson City, TN 37760 USA

Cell: 865-617-9320 Office: 865-262-0900

childers@biomissions.org www.biomissions.org/smart

"For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever. Amen" Romans 11:36

Course Description for LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT

As a missionary's ministry grows it is necessary for the missionary to train nationals who are qualified to serve in new churches and new areas of ministry.

This course teaches how to develop leadership qualities in other people. Main topics are:

- Leadership Styles & Skills
- Building Trust
- Develop Accountability
- Resolving Conflicts
- Why an Expert is not Always the Best Leader
- Training Your Replacement



TERRY & BARBARA CHILDERS

"Building Durable Missionaries So They Keep on Going"

September 2019

Dear Praying Friends:

I will start by bringing you up to date on what has happened since our last letter. The Lord blessed us with a very good missionary training school. The twenty-two in attendance was a good mix of veteran missionaries and new missionary candidates. In August the Executive Council of BIO approved two couples and a single lady as new missionaries; we are thankful that the Lord has added them to our ranks.

BIBLE COLLEGE VISTS

We are busy preparing for meetings that are scheduled for the next several weeks. Each year we have opportunities to represent BIO at Bible colleges. At the end of October I will spend three days at a Bible college during their mission conference. It is always a joy to reconnect with students who I have met during my previous visits. Please pray that the Lord will use me to help influence and encourage those who He is leading into missions.

MISSIONARY TRAINING

November 14-15 we will hold more training classes here at the BIO Missionary Training Center. Over the past five years the Leadership Development module has been well received by numerous missionaries and others who serve in local church ministries. On the sidebar of this letter I have included a description of the course. We ask you to pray that the Lord would bless our efforts and use us to strengthen missionaries' leadership skills so that they will produce well trained leaders for their growing ministries. I have a suggestion for your church's next mission conference: that you would allow us to come and teach this course to your missionary guests. This eight hour course can be split up into two daytime sessions and would not interfere in any way with the evening services.

GOOD REPORT FROM KENYA

Recently I spoke on the phone with Pastor Laban in Nairobi. He gave a good report of how Runda Baptist Church is growing. They are still raising funds for building a new auditorium which they hope to begin constructing next year. It especially blessed my heart when he said that some who left the church have come back because they could not find any other church where they felt God's presence.

We want to thank you for your financial support and your prayer support of our ministry; your faithfulness is greatly appreciated! We are so thankful the Lord has given us the privilege to serve in the ministry.

Still serving the King of kings,

Terry and Barbara Childers